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Regional Aging Advisory Committee (RAAC)

Minutes April 12, 2021

Monday, April 12, 2021 – 10:00 a.m.
Zoom RAAC Meeting
Committee members present:
Carteret County

Victor Heinrich

Craven County

Lavick Williams 
Duplin County

Woody Brinson
Greene County

Jean Garner
Faye Taylor

Jones County

Matthew Brinkley

Lenoir County

Walter LaRoque, Chair
Onslow County
Gerald Brandon
Sandra Crane
Wayne County
Jimmie Ford

Martha Bryant
ECC Staff

Katie Bordeaux, ECC Executive Director

Heather O’Connor, AAA Director

Colby Smith, Ombudsman

Angelia Pridgen, Lead Ombudsman

January Brown, Lead Program Consultant

Carly Francis, Program Consultant
Kim Baker, Program Consultant
1. Call to Order, welcome – Walter LaRoque, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Walter LaRoque requested all participants identify themselves when speaking. 
2. Adopt Agenda – Walter LaRoque, Chairman
Martha Bryant motioned to adopt the agenda as written, seconded by Jimmie Ford. Committee members voted as follows: 



Victor Heinrich -aye



Walter LaRoque-aye




Lavick Williams-aye



Sandra Crane-aye




Woody Brinson-aye



Matthew Brinkley-aye




Jean Garner-aye



Gerald Brandon-aye




Faye Taylor-aye



Martha Bryant-aye




Jimmie Ford-aye
3. Approval of Minutes – January 4, 2021 (attached) - Walter LaRoque, Chairman

  Jimmy Ford motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Martha Bryant; Committee members voted as follows:



Victor Heinrich -aye



Sandra Crane-aye




Lavick Williams-aye



Gerald Brandon-aye



Woody Brinson-aye



Matthew Brinkley-aye




Jean Garner-aye



Walter LaRoque-aye




Faye Taylor-aye



Martha Bryant-aye




Jimmie Ford-aye
4. ECC Director Welcome – Katie Bordeaux
5. Directors Report – Heather O’Connor, AAA Director
a.  Heather O’Connor reported changes within ECC. January Brown is now the Lead Aging Monitor. Kim Baker has joined the AAA team as the new Family Caregiver Specialist. Tonya Cedars is no longer with ECC. ECC is currently getting ready to end our current fiscal year for HCCBG. We are spending it well. However, we have CARES and Families First pots of money that have been difficult to spend. Those pots of monies are available until September 2021. Some counties are buying large bulk items making it appear to be unutilized currently. A lot of meals have been purchased. Some providers have purchased freezers and storage. One site is upgrading their kitchen to serve more quality meals.
b.  Heather O’Connor reported ECC/AAA is starting our new year budget and we are in the middle of monitoring. Contracts are going out. We have 27 providers to monitor for three different pots of money. January and Heather are working on TAs to assist providers in staying in compliance. ECC/AAA will be holding a provider meeting at the end of April for all providers across the region. 
c. Heather O’Connor reported ECC/AAA will send out bylaws and will review at the July meeting. Please let Heather know if any thoughts regarding the bylaws prior to the meeting. 
d. Heather announced that the meeting is being recorded and Angelia Pridgen is taking the minutes. 

e.  Sue Carter from Wayne County was nominated to serve as an Alternate for 2021–2023 STHL. Martha Bryan motioned to approve Sue Carter to serve as an the STHL Alternate for Wayne County. It was seconded by Jimmie Ford. Committee members voted as follows:





Victor Heinrich -aye



Lavick Williams-aye





Martha Bryant-aye



Gerald Brandon-aye





Woody Brinson-aye



Matthew Brinkley-aye





Jean Garner-aye



Walter LaRoque- aye




Faye Taylor-aye



Jimmy Ford-aye

6. Staff Reports – ECC-AAA Staff

Ombudsman – Angelia Pridgen reported that Ombudsmen continue work on complaints from residents in long-term care facilities. Complaints are still being handled over the phone since Ombudsmen cannot visit in-person at this time. For January-March 2021, Ombudsmen closed 59 cases and there are 20 on-going cases. A lot of those issues have been staffing and care issues. Outreach to residents in facilities is ongoing. The Ombudsman should be going back into the facilities in May. Angelia and Colby are fully vaccinated. Ombudsman purchased tablets with the CARES funding for each adult care home and family care home throughout the region. We downloaded ZOOM and Skype for the residents to be able to speak to and see their loved ones, as well as being able to contact the Ombudsman for assistance. They can also be used for telehealth calls. We are in the process of delivering to the tablets to facilities. Isolation Bags are also being put together for LTC residents. These include cross crossword puzzles, adult coloring books, and activity books. ECC/AAA is planning to do an Elder Abuse Awareness commercial that expands across the region for our elder abuse awareness campaign this year. The commercial will run Mother’s Day through Father’s Day. We will also provide pinwheels to our providers to place outside of their buildings as apart of the Elder Abuse Awareness campaign. Currently, we are providing quarterly training to the Community Advisory Committees. However, they are still not cleared to visit. LTC facilities are now visitations. Contact the Ombudsman Program for concerns of questions about visiting residents. 

Family Caregiver- January Brown reported the state is focusing on isolation. ECC is piloting with the state of North Carolina, a program with Dementia Alliance of NC. Dementia Alliance will be offering Music and Memory kits to caregivers throughout the region using their CARES money. They are a certified Music and Memory home provider. It is an evidence-based program to help people living with dementia to find new connections and renewed joy using music. Music and Memory movie is now on Netflix. January will send out the contact information of Dementia Alliance to share with caregivers. Launching in May, NCDAAS purchased a program called Trualta out of Canada and is partnering with all the AAAs across the state of NC. It is a caregiver virtual platform and provides for assistance, resources, and training for caregivers. ECC will be taking the lead for the region. Kim and January will be registering caregivers in the platform. ECC received 105 seats or slots for caregivers. ECC will be doing a huge launch in May. We will invite all RAAC members to view the program. May is Older Americans Month. Providers will be holding events across the region. The theme this year is Communities of Strength. 

HCCBG – Heather O’Connor reported that we are serving a lot of meals across the region.  We have not been doing a lot with transportation because of COVID.  We have been doing some in home aide services been many providers have struggled with that. Once everyone gets vaccinated, we intend to see it increase. 

IIID – Carly Francis report that there are six counties providing IIID classes in-person outside. These counties are Carteret, Craven, Duplin, Greene, Lenoir, and Wayne. Jones will begin in May. 
7. County Comments – RAAC Members 

Carteret – Victor Heinrich reported that the Leon Mann Enrichment Center opened today by reservation only. Participants can reserve 2 different activities. Carteret County is doing tax aid and providing lunches outside at the senior center. Senior Games is starting today for Carteret County. 

Craven – No report. 

Duplin – Woody Brinson reported that staff at the senior center are communicating encouraging volunteers to return. They will be recognizing the volunteers with a thank you gift during the month. The Senior Center and satellite congregate sites will open May 17, 2021. Frozen meals are continuing to be sent or picked up by those who need them. They will have an Older Americans Month event, but plans have not been finalized yet. Activity has been way up this year. As of February, they have served 33,122 congregate meals and 8845 home delivered meals. Darrel and Donna Grubs are assisting seniors with income taxes at the senior center. So far, the center has assisted a record high of 243 people. April 15th will be the deadline for tax assistance. Arthritis exercise classes are being offered outside at two locations. The Senior Center has helped the Health Department with COVID vaccines. The center has done an excellent job on making wellness calls to seniors. 

Greene – Jean Garner reported that the senior center was certified as a Center of Excellence effective April 1, 2021. The recertification is good through March 30, 2026. The center will receive three shares of senior center general purpose funding for the next five years. Greene County has 12 participants signed up for the Neuse River Senior Games competing in the softball throw, football throw, and basketball shooting. The events were held on March 25th at the Greene County Wellness Center. Participants have also registered for the virtual Silver Arts event. 

Jones – Matthew Brinkley reported the senior center and nutrition sites are open for 2 hours a day. 

Lenoir –Walter LaRoque reported that Lenoir County Council on Aging is open by appointment only. Beginning in May, the center will open on a limited basis on Tuesdays and Thursday. The Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon will be held Wednesday, April 14th. Older Americans Month Celebration will be on May 7th at Grainger Stadium with over 200 expected seniors in attendance. 

Onslow – Gerald Brandon reported that the senior center is still being used as a vaccination site. The Onslow Senior Games are April 10th through May 4th. Sondra Krane reported that the senior center is doing an excellent job helping with the COVID vaccines. 

Pamlico – No report. 

Wayne – Martha Bryan reported that the senior center is not officially open. Singing group had a concert held at the Maxwell Center.   Held a med drop on March 24. Brownie Doss retired in February. They have a new person heading up the meals at WAGES. Martha suggested holding next meeting in person. 

Additional Comments/Concerns 

· The next meeting is schedule for July 5th. We will move the meeting to Monday, July 12th. 
· Victor Heinrich inquired about the presentations by ECC to the Board of Commissioners.    Heather O’Connor reported that she and January Brown are presenting an information training to all the Boards of Commissioners on what ECC provides, what programs are currently being offered, and what types of possible programs that could be offered in each county.  Katie Bordeaux stated she directed Heather O’Connor to present to the commissioners. Katie stated ECC could present yearly if RAAC feels it would be beneficial. Victor Heinrich and Woody Brinson suggested ECC notify RAAC and provide the PowerPoint that is presented at the Commissioner meetings. 
· ECC supports meeting in person and would be glad to do it. Safety precautions can be put in place. ZOOM can be made available for those who do not feel comfortable attending in person. ECC will do a survey to see who will attend in person. 
8. Meeting Calendar Dates:

a. July 12, 2021

b. October 4, 2021
9. Adjourn 

Since there was no further business, Walter LaRoque, Chair called for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:53 a.m. Martha Bryant.
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